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Industry, Government, and External 
Affairs, National Communications 
System, telephone 703–607–6214.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The NCS 
consists of the telecommunications 
assets of the entities represented on the 
NCS Committee of Principals and an 
administrative structure consisting of 
the Executive Agent, the NCS 
Committee of Principals, and the 
Manager. The mission of the NCS is to 
assist the President, the National 
Security Council, the Homeland 
Security Council, the Director of the 
Office of Science and Technology 
Policy, and the Director of the Office of 
Management and Budget in: 

(1) The exercise of designated 
telecommunications functions and 
responsibilities; and 

(2) The coordination of the planning 
for and provision of national security 
and emergency preparedness 
communications for the Federal 
government under all circumstances, 
including crisis or emergency, attack, 
recovery and reconstitution. 

As stated in Section 1(g) of Executive 
Order 12472 of April 3, 1984, the 
Manager, NCS, shall develop for 
consideration by the NCS Committee of 
Principals and the Executive Agent: 

(1) A recommended evolutionary 
telecommunications architecture 
designed to meet current and future 
Federal government national security 
and emergency preparedness 
telecommunications requirements; 

(2) Plans and procedures for the 
management, allocation and use, 
including the establishment of priorities 
or preferences, of Federally owned or 
leased telecommunications assets under 
all conditions of crisis or emergency; 

(3) Plans, procedures and standards 
for minimizing or removing technical 
impediments to the interoperability of 
government-owned and/or 
commercially-provided 
telecommunications systems; 

(4) Test and exercise programs and 
procedures for the evaluation of the 
capability of the Nation’s 
telecommunications resources to meet 
national security or emergency 
preparedness telecommunications 
requirements; and 

(5) Alternative mechanisms for 
funding, through the budget review 
process, national security or emergency 
preparedness telecommunications 
initiatives which benefit multiple 
Federal departments, agencies, or 
entities. Those mechanisms 
recommended by the NCS Committee of 
Principals and the Executive Agent shall 
be submitted to the Director of the 
Office of Management and Budget. 

The Manager shall also: 
(1) Implement and administer any 

approved plans or programs as assigned, 
including any system of priorities and 
preferences for the provision of 
communications service, in consultation 
with the NCS Committee of Principals 
and the Federal Communications 
Commission, to the extent practicable or 
otherwise required by law or regulation; 

(2) Chair the NCS Committee of 
Principals and provide staff support and 
technical assistance thereto; 

(3) Serve as a focal point for joint 
industry-government planning, 
including the dissemination of technical 
information, concerning the national 
security or emergency preparedness 
telecommunications requirements of the 
Federal government; 

(4) Conduct technical studies or 
analyses, and examine research and 
development programs, for the purpose 
of identifying, for consideration by the 
NCS Committee of Principals and the 
Executive Agent, improved approaches 
which may assist Federal entities in 
fulfilling national security or emergency 
preparedness telecommunications 
objectives; 

(5) Pursuant to the Federal 
Standardization Program of the General 
Services Administration, and in 
consultation with other appropriate 
entities of the Federal government 
including the NCS Committee of 
Principals, manage the Federal 
Telecommunications Standards 
Program, ensuring wherever feasible 
that existing or evolving industry, 
national, and international standards are 
used as the basis for Federal 
telecommunications standards; and 

(6) Provide such reports and perform 
such other duties as are from time to 
time assigned by the President or his 
authorized designee, the Executive 
Agent, or the NCS Committee of 
Principals. Any such assignments of 
responsibility to, or reports made by, the 
Manager shall be transmitted through 
the Executive Agent. 

In accordance with section 1(e)(1) of 
Executive Order 12472 of April 3, 1984, 
as amended by section 46 of Executive 
Order 13286 of February 28, 2003, and 
as the designated Executive Agent for 
the National Communications System, 
Department of Homeland Security, I 
designate the position of Assistant 
Secretary of Homeland Security for 
Infrastructure Protection in the 
Information Analysis and Infrastructure 
Protection Directorate, as the Manager of 
the National Communications System.

Dated: October 24, 2003. 
Tom Ridge, 
Secretary of Homeland Security.
[FR Doc. 03–27550 Filed 10–31–03; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4410–10–P

DEPARTMENT OF HOMELAND 
SECURITY 

Bureau of Citizenship and Immigration 
Services 

Agency Information Collection 
Activities: Proposed Collection; 
Comment Request

ACTION: 30-day notice of information 
collection under review: Application for 
Advance Permission to Return to 
Unrelinquished Domicile, form I–191. 

The Department of Homeland 
Security, Bureau of Citizenship and 
Immigration Services (BCIS), has 
submitted the following information 
collection request to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) for 
review and clearance in accordance 
with the Paperwork Reduction Act of 
1995. The information collection was 
previously published in the Federal 
Register on June 4, 2003 at 68 FR 33511, 
allowing for a 60-day public comment 
period. No comments were received by 
the BCIS on this proposed information 
collection. 

The purpose of this notice is to allow 
an additional 30 days for public 
comments. Comments are encouraged 
and will be accepted until December 3, 
2003. This process is conducted in 
accordance with 5 CFR 1320.10. 

Written comments and/or suggestions 
regarding the items contained in this 
notice, especially regarding the 
estimated public burden and associated 
response time, should be directed to the 
Office of Management and Budget, 
Office of Information and Regulatory 
Affairs, Attention: Department of 
Homeland Security Desk Officer, Room 
10235, Washington, DC 20530. 

Written comments and suggestions 
from the public and affected agencies 
concerning the proposed collection of 
information should address one or more 
of the following four points: 

(1) Evaluate whether the proposed 
collection of information is necessary 
for the proper performance of the 
functions of the agency, including 
whether the information will have 
practical utility; 

(2) Evaluate the accuracy of the 
agency’s estimate of the burden of the 
proposed collection of information, 
including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; 
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(3) Enhance the quality, utility, and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; and 

(4) Minimize the burden of the 
collection of information on those who 
are to respond, including through the 
use of appropriate automated, 
electronic, mechanical, or other 
technological collection techniques or 
other forms of information technology, 
e.g., permitting electronic submission of 
responses. 

Overview of this information 
collection: 

(1) Type of Information Collection: 
Extension of a currently approved 
collection. 

(2) Title of the Form/Collection: 
Application for Advance Permission to 
Return to Unrelinquished Domicile. 

(3) Agency form number, if any, and 
the applicable component of the 
Department of Homeland Security 
sponsoring the collection: Form I–191, 
Bureau of Citizenship and Immigration 
Services, Department of Homeland 
Security. 

(4) Affected public who will be asked 
or required to respond, as well as a brief 
abstract: Primary: Individuals or 
Households. The information collected 
on this form will be used by the Bureau 
of Citizenship and Immigration Services 
to determine whether the applicant is 
eligible for discretionary relief under 
section 212(c) of the Act. 

(5) An estimate of the total number of 
respondents and the amount of time 
estimated for an average respondent to 
respond: 300 responses at 15 minutes 
(.25 hours) per response. 

(6) An estimate of the total public 
burden (in hours) associated with the 
collection: 75 annual burden hours. 

If you have additional comments, 
suggestions, or need a copy of the 
proposed information collection 
instrument with instructions, or 
additional information, please contact 
Richard A. Sloan 202–514–3291, 
Director, Regulations and Forms 
Services Division, U.S. Department of 
Homeland Security, Room 4304, 425 I 
Street, NW., Washington, DC 20536. 
Additionally, comments and/or 
suggestions regarding the item(s) 
contained in this notice, especially 
regarding the estimated public burden 
and associated response time may also 
be directed to Mr. Richard A. Sloan. 

If additional information is required 
contact: Ms. Yvonne Pollard, Clearance 
Officer, U.S. Department of Homeland 
Security, Regional Office Building 3, 7th 
and D Streets, SW., Suite 4636–26, 
Washington, DC 20202.

Dated: October 28, 2003. 
Richard A. Sloan, 
Department Clearance Officer, U.S. 
Department of Homeland Security, Bureau 
of Citizenship and Immigration Services.
[FR Doc. 03–27565 Filed 10–31–03; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4410–10–M

DEPARTMENT OF HOMELAND 
SECURITY 

Bureau of Citizenship and Immigration 
Services 

Agency Information Collection 
Activities: Proposed Collection; 
Comment Request

ACTION: 30-day notice of information 
collection under review: Affidavit of 
Support; Form 1–134. 

The Department of Homeland 
Security (DHS) and the Bureau of 
Citizenship and Immigration Services 
(BCIS), has submitted the following 
information collection request to the 
Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) for review and clearance in 
accordance with the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995. The information 
collection was previously published in 
the Federal Register on June 4, 2003 at 
68 FR 33511, allowing for a 60-day 
public comment period. No comments 
were received by the BCIS on this 
proposed information collection. 

The purpose of this notice is to allow 
an additional 30 days for public 
comments. Comments are encouraged 
and will be accepted until December 3, 
2003. This process is conducted in 
accordance with 5 CFR 1320.10. 

Written comments and/or suggestions 
regarding the items contained in this 
notice, especially regarding the 
estimated public burden and associated 
response time, should be directed to the 
Office of Management and Budget, 
Office of Information and Regulatory 
Affairs, Attention: Department of 
Homeland Security Desk Officer, 725–
17th Street, NW., Room 10235, 
Washington, DC 20530. 

Written comments and suggestions 
from the public and affected agencies 
concerning the proposed collection of 
information should address one or more 
of the following four points. 

(1) Evaluate whether the proposed 
collection of information is necessary 
for the proper performance of the 
functions of the agency, including 
whether the information will have 
practical utility; 

(2) Evaluate the accuracy of the 
agency’s estimate of the burden of the 
proposed collection of information, 

including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; 

(3) Enhance the quality, utility, and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; and 

(4) Minimize the burden of the 
collection of information on those who 
are to respond, including through the 
use of appropriated automated, 
electronic, mechanical, or other 
technological collection techniques or 
other forms of information technology, 
e.g., permitting electronic submission of 
responses. 

Overview of this information 
collection: 

(1) Type of Information Collection: 
Extension of currently approved 
collection. 

(2) Title of the Form/Collection: 
Affidavit of Support. 

(3) Agency form number, if any, and 
the applicable component of the 
Department of Homeland Security 
sponsoring the collection: Form I–134, 
Bureau of Citizenship and Immigration 
Services, Department of Homeland 
Security. 

(4) Affected public who will be asked 
or required to respond, as well as a brief 
abstract: Primary: Individuals or 
Households. The information collected 
by this form is used to determine 
whether the applicant for the benefit 
will become a public charge is admitted 
to the United States. 

(5) An estimate of the total number of 
respondents and the amount of time 
estimated for an average respondent to 
respond: 44,000 responses at 30 minutes 
(.50 hours) per response. 

(6) An estimate of the total public 
burden (in hours) associated with the 
collection: 22,000 annual burden hours. 

If you have additional comments, 
suggestions, or need a copy of the 
proposed information collection 
instrument with instructions, or 
additional information, please contact 
Richard A. Sloan 202–514–3291, 
Director, Regulations and Forms 
Services Division, U.S. Department of 
Homeland Security, Room 4304, 425 I 
Street, NW., Washington, DC 20536. 
Additionally, comments and/or 
suggestions regarding the item(s) 
contained in this notice, especially 
regarding the estimated public burden 
and associated response time may also 
be directed to Mr. Richard A. Sloan. 

If additional information is required 
contact: Ms. Yvonne Pollard, Clearance 
Officer, U.S. Department of Homeland 
Security, Regional Office Building 3, 7th 
and D Street, SW., Suite 4636–26, 
Washington, DC 20202.
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